

2021 November 15

TO: Mayor Gondek and Members of Council

FROM: Chris Arthurs

RE: Administrative Inquiry – Termination of 1886 Buffalo Café's Lease

This memo responds to the Administrative Inquiry submitted by Councillors Farkas and Chu on 2021 March 22.

The operator's tenancy came to an end effective 2021 April 30 in accordance with the Lease agreement. The City has valued its long relationship with 1886 Buffalo Café for the past 40 years.

Since the time of the original inquiry, Administration has reached a settlement with 1886 Buffalo Café that is satisfactory to both parties. Accordingly, the questions posed in the Administrative Inquiry have been addressed, and Administration has no further comments at this time.

Sincerely,

Chris Arthurs General Manager Deputy City Manager's Office

ISC: Unrestricted Page 1 of 1